To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Perkinson, Jessica

(BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Please Approve the Mayor's MOU with San Francisco Police Officers Association (File 220594)

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:28:44 PM

From: Deanne Camarena <deanne@kabukisprings.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 12:32 PM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org> **Cc:** Breed, Mayor London (MYR) <mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>

Subject: Please Approve the Mayor's MOU with San Francisco Police Officers Association (File

220594)

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors,

I am writing to ask for your support for Mayor's MOU with the San Francisco Police Officers Association. Please approve this MOU and allow the City to fill the hundreds of vacant police officer positions and get more officers on our streets. This will help ensure the safety of our workers, residents and visitors. As a native of San Francisco and current resident of Diamond Heights, the safety of the city is a huge concern of mine.

I feel that it is important to have more police pressence out on the street engaging in community policing and addressing crime. The recovery of our city is dependent on safety and a fully staffed SFPD will play an important role protecting not only our citizens but also our economy.

Being a native San Franciscan, I've watched the city become an outstanding beacon for people to love and visit. Currently, the amount of break ins, attacks, car break ins, public defecation and more has made me less than proud to call this wonderful city home. I used to feel safe most times here in the city. Now, that's not the case.

I am urgently requesting you approve the MOU with the San Francisco Police Officer's the resources needed to achieve the full staffing levels that have been outlined by the department.

Thank you for your support.

Deanne Camarena Spa Director Kabuki Springs & Spa 415.922.0229 www.kabukisprings.com

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Perkinson, Jessica

(BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Please support the mayor's police hiring plan

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:24:31 PM

From: Gilda Bettencourt < gilda_bettencourt@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 11:08 AM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>

Cc: Breed, Mayor London (MYR) <mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; info@stopcrimesf.com

Subject: Please support the mayor's police hiring plan

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Greetings, Board of Supervisors,

My name is Gilda Bettencourt and I have lived in San Francisco for 33 years. I'm currently in the Inner Sunset neighborhood, but I have also lived in the Tenderloin, North Beach, and the Outer Sunset.

I join Stop Crime SF in asking that you approve the mayor's budget plan to recruit and retain enough police officers to fill the SFPD staffing shortage. We're short 500 officers for a city our size.

Residents deserve to live in a city with enough police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins, and handle the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco.

The Board of Supervisors must focus on delivering the basics around public safety. Incentives to recruit and retain officers are smart policies that will help us continue to build a diverse police department that is reflective of the communities it serves.

What a great opportunity to add more officers of which the city can be proud and see as their partners in preventing crime and strengthening human security.

Please do not let this opportunity slip away.

Sincerely, Gilda Bettencourt

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Perkinson, Jessica

(BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Support for funds to recruit and retain police officers

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:23:32 PM

From: Karen Toscano Garcia <karen91toscano@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 9:49 AM

To: Mandelman, Rafael (BOS) <rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org>; Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
 <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; ChanStaff (BOS) <chanstaff@sfgov.org>; info@stopcrimesf.com; Breed, Mayor London (MYR) <mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; PrestonStaff (BOS) cprestonstaff@sfgov.org>

Subject: Support for funds to recruit and retain police officers

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

My name is Karen — and I have lived in San Francisco for 10— years. I live in the civic center — neighborhood. I join Stop Crime SF in asking that you provide the resources needed for our police department to recruit and retain enough officers to fill its staffing shortage. We need to hire new police officers and keep the ones we've invested in. The mayor's hiring plan will get more officers on the streets and in our neighborhoods. The Board of Supervisors should support it. Residents and small businesses want more police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins at people's homes and businesses, and deal with the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco. The Board of Supervisors must focus on delivering the basics around public safety. Incentives to recruit and retain officers are smart policies that will help us continue to build a diverse police department that is reflective of the communities it serves.

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS);

Perkinson, Jessica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Support mayor's police hiring plan

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:22:59 PM

----Original Message-----

From: Tita Bell <titakbell@yahoo.com> Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 9:23 AM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)

board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; Breed, Mayor London (MYR)

<mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; info@stopcrimesf.com

Subject: Support mayor's police hiring plan

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

My name is Tita Bell and I have lived in San Francisco for 23 years. I live in Noe Valley. I join Stop Crime SF in asking that you approve the mayor's budget plan to recruit and retain enough police officers to fill the SFPD staffing shortage.

We're short 500 officers for a city our size. Residents deserve to live in a city with enough police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins, and handle the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco.

The Board of Supervisors must focus on delivering the basics around public safety. Incentives to recruit and retain officers are smart policies that will help us continue to build a diverse police department that is reflective of the communities it serves.

Sincerely, Tita Bell

Sent via iPhone

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Perkinson, Jessica

(BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Support mayor's police hiring plan

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:24:06 PM

From: sherman king lionshermanking@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 10:31 AM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; Breed, Mayor London (MYR)

<mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; Stop Crime SF <info@stopcrimesf.com>

Subject: Support mayor's police hiring plan

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

My name is Sherman King and I have lived in San Francisco for 40 years. I live in the sunset neighborhood. I join Stop Crime SF in asking that you approve the mayor's budget plan to recruit and retain enough police officers to fill the SFPD staffing shortage.

We're short 500 officers for a city our size. Residents deserve to live in a city with enough police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins, and handle the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco.

The Board of Supervisors must focus on delivering the basics around public safety. Incentives to recruit and retain officers are smart policies that will help us continue to build a diverse police department that is reflective of the communities it serves.

Thank you for making the city safer.

sherman.

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Perkinson, Jessica

(BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Support mayor's police hiring plan

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:27:38 PM

From: Nathan Lemkhin < nathanlemkhin@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 11:44 AM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>

Cc: Breed, Mayor London (MYR) <mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; info@stopcrimesf.com

Subject: Support mayor's police hiring plan

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

My name is Nathan Lemkhin and I have lived in San Francisco for 39 years. I have lived in the Tenderloin, in the Inner and Outer Sunset neighborhoods, and have personally noticed the increase in crime and the disappearance of officers patrolling the streets. I am asking that you approve the mayor's budget plan to recruit and retain enough police officers to fill the SFPD staffing shortage. We're short 500 officers. Crime in the city has increased, and, according to ABC News, "911 response times across all priority levels have increased in 2022". Residents need enough police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins, and handle the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco. But drug dealing is out of control, hate crime has sky-rocketed, "larceny theft increased 29% and car break-ins increased 32%". Every day we read about and witness shootings and assaults. Foot beats are impossible without a higher number of police officers, yet there are fewer graduates from the police academy. As a result, many vulnerable people - women, seniors, residents of poorer neighborhoods - are left unprotected, and even neighborhoods that were once safe are getting targeted by insolent robbers in broad daylight, while business owners struggle without police protection. Better training, equipment, and higher salaries are a way to invest in our police department, and are a necessary component of improving public safety, police work and police reform. I and others are urging the Board of Supervisors to take public safety and the quality of our police work seriously - these are fundamental issues and responsibilities of governance. Retaining veteran officers through incentives and obtaining new better trained recruits are essential to improving our police force. This is an opportunity for our affluent city to work on a diverse police department that is reflective and protective of the communities it serves.

Thanks for your time, and please give this issue your utmost consideration.

Sincerely,

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Perkinson, Jessica

(BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Support mayor's police hiring plan

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:24:06 PM

From: sherman king lionshermanking@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 10:31 AM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; Breed, Mayor London (MYR)

<mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; Stop Crime SF <info@stopcrimesf.com>

Subject: Support mayor's police hiring plan

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

My name is Sherman King and I have lived in San Francisco for 40 years. I live in the sunset neighborhood. I join Stop Crime SF in asking that you approve the mayor's budget plan to recruit and retain enough police officers to fill the SFPD staffing shortage.

We're short 500 officers for a city our size. Residents deserve to live in a city with enough police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins, and handle the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco.

The Board of Supervisors must focus on delivering the basics around public safety. Incentives to recruit and retain officers are smart policies that will help us continue to build a diverse police department that is reflective of the communities it serves.

Thank you for making the city safer.

sherman.

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS);

Perkinson, Jessica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Support mayor's police hiring plan

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:22:59 PM

----Original Message-----

From: Tita Bell <titakbell@yahoo.com> Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 9:23 AM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)

board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; Breed, Mayor London (MYR)

<mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; info@stopcrimesf.com

Subject: Support mayor's police hiring plan

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

My name is Tita Bell and I have lived in San Francisco for 23 years. I live in Noe Valley. I join Stop Crime SF in asking that you approve the mayor's budget plan to recruit and retain enough police officers to fill the SFPD staffing shortage.

We're short 500 officers for a city our size. Residents deserve to live in a city with enough police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins, and handle the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco.

The Board of Supervisors must focus on delivering the basics around public safety. Incentives to recruit and retain officers are smart policies that will help us continue to build a diverse police department that is reflective of the communities it serves.

Sincerely, Tita Bell

Sent via iPhone

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Perkinson, Jessica

(BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Support for funds to recruit and retain police officers

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:23:32 PM

From: Karen Toscano Garcia <karen91toscano@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 9:49 AM

To: Mandelman, Rafael (BOS) <rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org>; Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
 <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; ChanStaff (BOS) <chanstaff@sfgov.org>; info@stopcrimesf.com; Breed, Mayor London (MYR) <mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; PrestonStaff (BOS) cprestonstaff@sfgov.org>

Subject: Support for funds to recruit and retain police officers

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

My name is Karen — and I have lived in San Francisco for 10— years. I live in the civic center — neighborhood. I join Stop Crime SF in asking that you provide the resources needed for our police department to recruit and retain enough officers to fill its staffing shortage. We need to hire new police officers and keep the ones we've invested in. The mayor's hiring plan will get more officers on the streets and in our neighborhoods. The Board of Supervisors should support it. Residents and small businesses want more police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins at people's homes and businesses, and deal with the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco. The Board of Supervisors must focus on delivering the basics around public safety. Incentives to recruit and retain officers are smart policies that will help us continue to build a diverse police department that is reflective of the communities it serves.

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Perkinson, Jessica

(BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Support mayor's police hiring plan

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:27:38 PM

From: Nathan Lemkhin < nathanlemkhin@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 11:44 AM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>

Cc: Breed, Mayor London (MYR) <mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; info@stopcrimesf.com

Subject: Support mayor's police hiring plan

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

My name is Nathan Lemkhin and I have lived in San Francisco for 39 years. I have lived in the Tenderloin, in the Inner and Outer Sunset neighborhoods, and have personally noticed the increase in crime and the disappearance of officers patrolling the streets. I am asking that you approve the mayor's budget plan to recruit and retain enough police officers to fill the SFPD staffing shortage. We're short 500 officers. Crime in the city has increased, and, according to ABC News, "911 response times across all priority levels have increased in 2022". Residents need enough police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins, and handle the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco. But drug dealing is out of control, hate crime has sky-rocketed, "larceny theft increased 29% and car break-ins increased 32%". Every day we read about and witness shootings and assaults. Foot beats are impossible without a higher number of police officers, yet there are fewer graduates from the police academy. As a result, many vulnerable people - women, seniors, residents of poorer neighborhoods - are left unprotected, and even neighborhoods that were once safe are getting targeted by insolent robbers in broad daylight, while business owners struggle without police protection. Better training, equipment, and higher salaries are a way to invest in our police department, and are a necessary component of improving public safety, police work and police reform. I and others are urging the Board of Supervisors to take public safety and the quality of our police work seriously - these are fundamental issues and responsibilities of governance. Retaining veteran officers through incentives and obtaining new better trained recruits are essential to improving our police force. This is an opportunity for our affluent city to work on a diverse police department that is reflective and protective of the communities it serves.

Thanks for your time, and please give this issue your utmost consideration.

Sincerely,

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Perkinson, Jessica

(BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Please support the mayor's police hiring plan

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:24:31 PM

From: Gilda Bettencourt < gilda_bettencourt@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 11:08 AM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>

Cc: Breed, Mayor London (MYR) <mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; info@stopcrimesf.com

Subject: Please support the mayor's police hiring plan

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Greetings, Board of Supervisors,

My name is Gilda Bettencourt and I have lived in San Francisco for 33 years. I'm currently in the Inner Sunset neighborhood, but I have also lived in the Tenderloin, North Beach, and the Outer Sunset.

I join Stop Crime SF in asking that you approve the mayor's budget plan to recruit and retain enough police officers to fill the SFPD staffing shortage. We're short 500 officers for a city our size.

Residents deserve to live in a city with enough police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins, and handle the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco.

The Board of Supervisors must focus on delivering the basics around public safety. Incentives to recruit and retain officers are smart policies that will help us continue to build a diverse police department that is reflective of the communities it serves.

What a great opportunity to add more officers of which the city can be proud and see as their partners in preventing crime and strengthening human security.

Please do not let this opportunity slip away.

Sincerely, Gilda Bettencourt

President, District 10 BOARD of SUPERVISORS



City Hall 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 San Francisco, CA 94102-4689

Tel. No. 554-6516 Fax No. 554-7674 TDD/TTY No. 544-6546

Shamann Walton

PRESIDENTIAL ACTION				
Date:	6/7/2022			
To: Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Bo		ard of Supervisors		
Madam Clerk, Pursuant to Board Rules, I am hereby:				
☐ Waiving 30-Day Rule (Board Rule No. 3.23)				
File No.				
Title.			(Primary Sponsor)	
☐ Transferring (Board Rule No 3.3)				
File N	Vo.	220609	Mayor	
Title.	(Primary Sponsor) Accept and Expend Grant - Retroactive - California Board of State and Community Corrections - Youth Programs and Facilities Grant -			
From: Bugget & Finance				_Committee
То:		renment Audit & Oversight Committee		
Assigning Temporary Committee Appointment (Board Rule No. 3.1)				
Supervisor: Re		placing Supervisor:		
For:				Meeting
	,	Date)	(Committee)	0
Start Time: End Time:				
Temporary Assignment: • Partial			O Full Meeting	A STATE OF THE STA
			Shumann Walton Pre	esident

Shimann Walton, President Board of Supervisors

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Perkinson, Jessica

(BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Please Approve the Mayor's MOU with San Francisco Police Officers Association (File 220594)

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:28:44 PM

From: Deanne Camarena <deanne@kabukisprings.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 12:32 PM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org> **Cc:** Breed, Mayor London (MYR) <mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>

Subject: Please Approve the Mayor's MOU with San Francisco Police Officers Association (File

220594)

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Supervisors,

I am writing to ask for your support for Mayor's MOU with the San Francisco Police Officers Association. Please approve this MOU and allow the City to fill the hundreds of vacant police officer positions and get more officers on our streets. This will help ensure the safety of our workers, residents and visitors. As a native of San Francisco and current resident of Diamond Heights, the safety of the city is a huge concern of mine.

I feel that it is important to have more police pressence out on the street engaging in community policing and addressing crime. The recovery of our city is dependent on safety and a fully staffed SFPD will play an important role protecting not only our citizens but also our economy.

Being a native San Franciscan, I've watched the city become an outstanding beacon for people to love and visit. Currently, the amount of break ins, attacks, car break ins, public defecation and more has made me less than proud to call this wonderful city home. I used to feel safe most times here in the city. Now, that's not the case.

I am urgently requesting you approve the MOU with the San Francisco Police Officer's the resources needed to achieve the full staffing levels that have been outlined by the department.

Thank you for your support.

Deanne Camarena Spa Director Kabuki Springs & Spa 415.922.0229 www.kabukisprings.com

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Perkinson, Jessica

(BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Please support the mayor's police hiring plan

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:24:31 PM

From: Gilda Bettencourt < gilda_bettencourt@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 11:08 AM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>

Cc: Breed, Mayor London (MYR) <mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; info@stopcrimesf.com

Subject: Please support the mayor's police hiring plan

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Greetings, Board of Supervisors,

My name is Gilda Bettencourt and I have lived in San Francisco for 33 years. I'm currently in the Inner Sunset neighborhood, but I have also lived in the Tenderloin, North Beach, and the Outer Sunset.

I join Stop Crime SF in asking that you approve the mayor's budget plan to recruit and retain enough police officers to fill the SFPD staffing shortage. We're short 500 officers for a city our size.

Residents deserve to live in a city with enough police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins, and handle the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco.

The Board of Supervisors must focus on delivering the basics around public safety. Incentives to recruit and retain officers are smart policies that will help us continue to build a diverse police department that is reflective of the communities it serves.

What a great opportunity to add more officers of which the city can be proud and see as their partners in preventing crime and strengthening human security.

Please do not let this opportunity slip away.

Sincerely, Gilda Bettencourt

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Perkinson, Jessica

(BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Support for funds to recruit and retain police officers

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:23:32 PM

From: Karen Toscano Garcia <karen91toscano@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 9:49 AM

To: Mandelman, Rafael (BOS) <rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org>; Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
 <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; ChanStaff (BOS) <chanstaff@sfgov.org>; info@stopcrimesf.com; Breed, Mayor London (MYR) <mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; PrestonStaff (BOS) cprestonstaff@sfgov.org>

Subject: Support for funds to recruit and retain police officers

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

My name is Karen — and I have lived in San Francisco for 10— years. I live in the civic center — neighborhood. I join Stop Crime SF in asking that you provide the resources needed for our police department to recruit and retain enough officers to fill its staffing shortage. We need to hire new police officers and keep the ones we've invested in. The mayor's hiring plan will get more officers on the streets and in our neighborhoods. The Board of Supervisors should support it. Residents and small businesses want more police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins at people's homes and businesses, and deal with the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco. The Board of Supervisors must focus on delivering the basics around public safety. Incentives to recruit and retain officers are smart policies that will help us continue to build a diverse police department that is reflective of the communities it serves.

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Major, Erica (BOS);

Perkinson, Jessica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Support mayor's police hiring plan

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:22:59 PM

----Original Message-----

From: Tita Bell <titakbell@yahoo.com> Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 9:23 AM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)

board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; Breed, Mayor London (MYR)

<mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; info@stopcrimesf.com

Subject: Support mayor's police hiring plan

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

My name is Tita Bell and I have lived in San Francisco for 23 years. I live in Noe Valley. I join Stop Crime SF in asking that you approve the mayor's budget plan to recruit and retain enough police officers to fill the SFPD staffing shortage.

We're short 500 officers for a city our size. Residents deserve to live in a city with enough police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins, and handle the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco.

The Board of Supervisors must focus on delivering the basics around public safety. Incentives to recruit and retain officers are smart policies that will help us continue to build a diverse police department that is reflective of the communities it serves.

Sincerely, Tita Bell

Sent via iPhone

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Perkinson, Jessica

(BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Support mayor's police hiring plan

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:24:06 PM

From: sherman king lionshermanking@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 10:31 AM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; Breed, Mayor London (MYR)

<mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; Stop Crime SF <info@stopcrimesf.com>

Subject: Support mayor's police hiring plan

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

My name is Sherman King and I have lived in San Francisco for 40 years. I live in the sunset neighborhood. I join Stop Crime SF in asking that you approve the mayor's budget plan to recruit and retain enough police officers to fill the SFPD staffing shortage.

We're short 500 officers for a city our size. Residents deserve to live in a city with enough police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins, and handle the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco.

The Board of Supervisors must focus on delivering the basics around public safety. Incentives to recruit and retain officers are smart policies that will help us continue to build a diverse police department that is reflective of the communities it serves.

Thank you for making the city safer.

sherman.

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Perkinson, Jessica

(BOS); Major, Erica (BOS)

Subject: FW: Support mayor's police hiring plan

Date: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 3:27:38 PM

From: Nathan Lemkhin < nathanlemkhin@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 11:44 AM

To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>

Cc: Breed, Mayor London (MYR) <mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; info@stopcrimesf.com

Subject: Support mayor's police hiring plan

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

My name is Nathan Lemkhin and I have lived in San Francisco for 39 years. I have lived in the Tenderloin, in the Inner and Outer Sunset neighborhoods, and have personally noticed the increase in crime and the disappearance of officers patrolling the streets. I am asking that you approve the mayor's budget plan to recruit and retain enough police officers to fill the SFPD staffing shortage. We're short 500 officers. Crime in the city has increased, and, according to ABC News, "911 response times across all priority levels have increased in 2022". Residents need enough police officers to walk beats, respond to break-ins, and handle the drug dealing and safety problems in San Francisco. But drug dealing is out of control, hate crime has sky-rocketed, "larceny theft increased 29% and car break-ins increased 32%". Every day we read about and witness shootings and assaults. Foot beats are impossible without a higher number of police officers, yet there are fewer graduates from the police academy. As a result, many vulnerable people - women, seniors, residents of poorer neighborhoods - are left unprotected, and even neighborhoods that were once safe are getting targeted by insolent robbers in broad daylight, while business owners struggle without police protection. Better training, equipment, and higher salaries are a way to invest in our police department, and are a necessary component of improving public safety, police work and police reform. I and others are urging the Board of Supervisors to take public safety and the quality of our police work seriously - these are fundamental issues and responsibilities of governance. Retaining veteran officers through incentives and obtaining new better trained recruits are essential to improving our police force. This is an opportunity for our affluent city to work on a diverse police department that is reflective and protective of the communities it serves.

Thanks for your time, and please give this issue your utmost consideration.

Sincerely,

From: Shon Buford

To: Perkinson, Jessica (BOS)

Cc: Young, Victor (BOS); Gail Toki-Woo; ChanStaff (BOS); PrestonStaff (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Shon Buford

Subject: Support of Memorandums of Understanding Date: Support of Memorandum Date: Support of Understanding Date: Su

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Honorable Supervisors,

I, Shon Buford, President of San Francisco Fire Fighters Local 798, am writing you to offer our support the following Memorandums of Understanding being considered at the June 2nd, 2022 Government Audit and Oversight Committee meeting. While we support all the tentative agreements being presented to your Committee, Local 798 would like to pay special attention to items 5, 16, 28, 29, 30, 31, and 32. The following items mentioned represents the members of the Public Safety Sector that we either represent and/or work closely with. We here at Local 798 believe these agreements are fair and critical in recruiting and retaining qualified and well trained public safety professional.

Thank you for your consideration,

Shon Buford President San Francisco Firefighters Local 798 1139 Mission St, SF CA 94103 415-621-7103